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From: Short Term Lets
To: Crichton, Rebecca
Date: 05 August 2024 14:12:34

From: Clare Blatherwick  
Sent: Monday, August 5, 2024 10:38 AM
To: Short Term Lets <stl@eastlothian.gov.uk>
Subject: Re: Short Term Let Licence Application 25 Station Hill, North Berwick EH39 4AS

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments unless
you recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

And attached are photos of the back of the applicant’s property for your records

From: Clare Blatherwick 
Date: Monday, 5 August 2024 at 10:29
To: Short Term Lets <stl@eastlothian.gov.uk>
Subject: Re: Short Term Let Licence Application 25 Station Hill, North Berwick EH39
4AS

Thanks Arlene,

Thank you for your response.

I am going to forward the correspondence I have received from the applicant to you. I
appreciate you aren’t go betweens, nor am I asking you to be but I would like it noted that
he has contacted me independently and the content recorded.

I will be attending the meeting in September – most likely online.

Best, Clare

From: Short Term Lets <stl@eastlothian.gov.uk>
Date: Monday, 5 August 2024 at 09:17
To: Clare Blatherwick 
Subject: RE: Short Term Let Licence Application 25 Station Hill, North Berwick EH39
4AS

Good Morning Clare, we send a redacted copy of your objection to the applicant as part of the
invitation process.

Hope this helps.

Thanks Arlene

Arlene O’Reilly | Licensing Officer | East Lothian Council | John Muir House | Haddington EH41
3HA  |  T. 01620 827664 |E.   stl@eastlothian.gov.uk
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From: Clare Blatherwick  
Sent: Thursday, August 1, 2024 4:29 PM
To: Short Term Lets <stl@eastlothian.gov.uk>
Subject: Re: Short Term Let Licence Application 25 Station Hill, North Berwick EH39 4AS

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments unless
you recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Arlene,

Thanks for the response. I am curious that he has my details. I wasn’t aware that information
about objectors was supplied to the applicant?

Thanks, Clare

From: Short Term Lets <stl@eastlothian.gov.uk>
Date: Thursday, 1 August 2024 at 08:31
To: Clare Blatherwick 
Subject: RE: Short Term Let Licence Application 25 Station Hill, North Berwick EH39
4AS

You don't often get email from stl@eastlothian.gov.uk. Learn why this is important

Good Morning Clare, thank you for your email.

I did tell Mr Caves that I would email you asking for permission to share contact detail as we
cannot be the “go between” in these discussions.

Kind Regards Arlene

Arlene O’Reilly  | Licensing Officer | East Lothian Council | John Muir House | Haddington
EH41 3HA  |  T. 01620 827664 |E.   stl@eastlothian.gov.uk

From: Clare Blatherwick  
Sent: Wednesday, July 31, 2024 9:52 PM
To: Short Term Lets <stl@eastlothian.gov.uk>
Subject: Re: Short Term Let Licence Application 25 Station Hill, North Berwick EH39 4AS

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments unless
you recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

Hi Arlene,

He has bypassed you and messaged me through my website…

Best, Clare
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From: Short Term Lets <stl@eastlothian.gov.uk>
Date: Wednesday, 31 July 2024 at 16:20
To: Clare Blatherwick 
Subject: FW: Short Term Let Licence Application 25 Station Hill, North Berwick EH39
4AS

You don't often get email from stl@eastlothian.gov.uk. Learn why this is important

Good Afternoon Claire, the applicant has contacted myself to ask if it is ok to share contact
details? He wishes to discuss options to your objections.

Please let me know your thoughts.

Kind Regards
Arlene

Arlene O’Reilly  | Licensing Officer | East Lothian Council | John Muir House | Haddington
EH41 3HA  |  T. 01620 827664 |E.   stl@eastlothian.gov.uk

From: Short Term Lets <stl@eastlothian.gov.uk> 
Sent: Wednesday, July 31, 2024 3:42 PM
To: Clare Blatherwick 
Subject: Short Term Let Licence Application 25 Station Hill, North Berwick EH39 4AS

Good Afternoon, please see attached invitation regarding the above STL Licence Application.

Kind Regards
Arlene

Arlene O’Reilly  | Licensing Officer | East Lothian Council | John Muir House | Haddington
EH41 3HA  |  T. 01620 827664 |E.   stl@eastlothian.gov.uk

**********************************************************************
**********************************************************************
Email Disclaimer - East Lothian Council
This email and any files transmitted with it are confidential and
intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to whom they
are addressed. If you have received this email in error please notify
the sender and ensure it is deleted and not read copied or disclosed
to anyone else. It is your responsibility to scan this email and any
attachments for computer viruses or other defects. East Lothian
Council do not accept liability for any loss or damage which may
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From: Short Term Lets
To: Crichton, Rebecca
Subject: FW: Clare Blatherwick Contact Notification
Date: 05 August 2024 13:55:27
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From: Licensing <licensing@eastlothian.gov.uk> 
Sent: Monday, August 5, 2024 10:32 AM
To: Short Term Lets <stl@eastlothian.gov.uk>
Subject: FW: Clare Blatherwick Contact Notification

From: Clare Blatherwick  
Sent: Monday, August 5, 2024 10:29 AM
To: Licensing <licensing@eastlothian.gov.uk>
Subject: FW: Clare Blatherwick Contact Notification

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments unless
you recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

You don't often get email from . Learn why this is important

Second email from applicant

From: Gavin Caves 
Date: Friday, 2 August 2024 at 14:10
To: Clare Blatherwick 
Subject: Re: Clare Blatherwick Contact Notification

Hi Clare, 
Thanks for your reply, much appreciated. 

 

 

 
I have waited (over two years) for a property to come up that has no
residential neighbours, suitable for my family to go on holiday / short term lets. Yours
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is the only objection. 
Your concerns are completely unfounded and I implore you to reconsider your
objection. You should come round and see for yourself - just message if you'd like to
meet. 
Kind regards, 
Gavin 

On Thu, 1 Aug 2024 at 16:48, Clare Blatherwick  wrote:

Dear Gavin,

I’m well thanks and hope you are too? I had an email from the licensing
team noting that you had requested my contact information, but I see
you found my website in the interim.

Thank you for your email. I appreciate your response, but it remains a
serious concern for us. The security of my team and the business is
paramount and when I bought the property I was under the impression
the house was owner occupied.

 It feels really important to us that our
neighbours are known. Accordingly, I felt I had no choice but to make the
objection on this occasion.  As it happens, I previously turned down taking
another property in NB on the basis that it had shared space with some
short term let properties and I wasn’t comfortable with that.

I certainly don’t want to start our neighbourly relations off on the wrong
footing. Maybe it is best that we take time to mull things over before the
meeting with the licencing team when we can discuss it further.

Best regards, Clare
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From: Clare Blatherwick
Date: Wednesday, 31 July 2024 at 16:28
To: 
Subject: Clare Blatherwick Contact Notification

Hello Gavin Caves,

Here is a copy of the Contact Us form you submitted on
http://www.clareblatherwick.co.uk :

Name: Gavin Caves
Email: 

Subject:25 Station Hill North Berwick
Message: Hi Clare, Hope you are well. My name is Gavin Caves - I hope you don't
mind me contacting you regarding your concerns regarding my application for a short
term license for the above property. 

 I hope this reassures you and I am happy
to put it into more formal writing also. Please feel free to email me at

or call me on  Kind regards, Gavin Caves
Gdpr Consent: Yes

Thank you for your email. As we are a small team and often out and about seeing clients
it can be a day or two before we get back to you and we appreciate you being patient.

Regards,

Clare Blatherwick
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Response to STL Application Objection for 25 Station Hill, North Berwick, EH39 4AS 

FAO Licensing Sub-Committee - meeting 12th September at Council Chamber, Town 
House, Haddington 

Dear Members of the Sub-Committee, 

I am the owner of the above property (Gavin Caves) and the applicant in question for the 
STL licence.  

Thank you for giving me the opportunity to respond to the objection you have received.  I 
trust all other aspects of my application have been considered by the licensing office 
and are acceptable.   

The objector raises two issues, which I would like to address.  They appear to relate to 
the ‘unsuitability’ of my property for the licence applied for on grounds, it seems, of 
security and privacy. 

My position is that the property is entirely suitable for short-term letting, that the purely 
theoretical risk identified by the objector is unsubstantiated and lacks supporting 
evidence, and that the licence should be granted. 

1. ‘The property has 

As is common with many properties in Scotland,  
 

 
 many 

of which, as the sub-committee will be aware, have been deemed suitable for STL 
licences. 

The underlying premise to the objection seems to be that short term tenants are more 
likely to cause safety and security issues when compared with long term tenants or 
other building occupants. 

Having checked the crime data for East Lothian and beyond, I have found no evidence 
that this is the case.  If the objector has such evidence, I would expect it to be put before 
the sub-committee.  Indeed, if it were the case, then no STL licences should ever be 
granted anywhere. As it stands, the objector’s concern seems to be entirely based on a 
discriminatory assumption against short term tenants. 
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I do not consider this likely and in fact the audit trail of occupants, which will include 
names and financial information, would surely reduce such a risk rather than increase 
it.  

 
 

 

 
 
 

 

Given its location, short term tenants would most likely be holiday makers, coming to 
play golf or take their children to the beach. They would also be good potential clients 
for the objector – providing, I would have thought, an attractive business stream. I would 
be happy to have the objector’s business card in the welcome pack for tenants, were an 
STL licence granted. 

2. ‘Direct sight into our property’

The use made of the property has no bearing on the privacy of the objector’s property (it 
the past it has been both an office and a residential property).  Any lines of sight which 
exist now also existed at the time the objector acquired their property which, as noted, 
looks  

Most of us have some view of our neighbours’ windows and utilise measures such as 
blinds/curtains/privacy glass/shutters etc. In any event, any lines of sight are minimal at 
best in this case.  Please see photos below of the view from my lounge towards the 
objector’s property.  For context, I had to open the blinds wide to even see the objector’s 
window. 

 
 

The objector’s position appears to be that the simple fact of my property’s proximity to 
their business should prevent the granting of this licence. Proximity is, of itself, not a 
valid ground for objection.  It should not be that the mere presence of another business 
close by - regardless of the nature of that business - is sufficient reason to refuse this 
licence for the operation of a short-term rental in a self-contained residential property.  
The objector’s business is not entitled to any specific or enhanced privacy. 
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Again, the underlying premise to the objection seems to be that short term tenants are 
more likely to cause safety and security issues when compared with long term tenants 
or other building occupants – when looking onto the objector’s property through the 
window. There is no evidence for this. 

Please also note that my property (see floorplan and photos below) has a separate front 
door that opens out onto Station Hill such that the objector would never know who was 
‘coming and going’ from the building. 

 
 

 
  

 

Safety and security are also paramount for me and for my tenants, family and guests. I 
am happy to discuss with my new neighbours ways we can together ensure that we are 
as secure as possible. 

I do sincerely wish my new neighbour every success in their new business premises. 

As I understand it, the sub-committee requires to grant my licence unless there are 
grounds to refuse it.  The only potential ground(s) cited to the sub-committee would 
appear to be based on security/privacy concerns.  Both concerns are, I respectfully 
submit, ill-founded and discriminatory against short term tenants; the committee has 
not been provided with sufficient evidence to refuse my application on that basis. 

In summary, I should be very grateful if the STL sub-committee would reject the 
objection to the provision of a STL licence for 25 Station Hill and grant the licence I have 
applied for. 

I look forward to meeting you all in person at the meeting on the 12th September at the 
Town House in Haddington.  

Kind regards, 

Gavin Caves 
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View from 25 Station Hill looking onto courtyard 
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Please note the separate front door and entrance onto Station Hill 
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Front Door of 25 Station Hill – opens onto Station Hill 
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Interior view from Estate Agent images at purchase – since then, a brand new kitchen 
has been installed and new flooring fitted. All required safety measures have also been 
installed to satisfy the requirements for an STL licence 
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